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March 30, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

As required by Ordinance 16984, Section 48, P6, enclosed is a motion that provides for County Council review and adoption of a report demonstrating how the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) could continue booking operations at the Norm Maleng Regional Justice Center intake, transfer and release (ITR) program.

The report includes an analysis of the time and resources required to provide security and to complete other current booking tasks associated with operations and two proposals for alternatives that would allow law enforcement agencies to continue to book arrestees at the facility.  The report also includes alternative hours of operation, different staffing configurations and other options that allow for continued booking at reduced costs.

The report recommends that DAJD continue with the operational model that it implemented on January 16, 2011, and is currently being tested.  This model keeps ITR open for limited hours, 10:00AM and 4:00 PM Monday through Friday, excluding holidays.  The Department believes that this approach will limit the adverse impacts that could have occurred under the option of fully closing MRJC ITR operations.  However, some risks remain, including 1) delays in processing bookings due to reduced staffing; 2) fewer staff to respond to an emergency within the facility, which increases risk; and 3) increased workloads for remaining staff due to the reduction in staffing.  The model will be reassessed after 3 months, in April 2011.  
The limited booking hours approach is, in part, possible because of the historically low level of bookings in the facility and the high proportion of bookings that occur on a predictable schedule, between 11:00 AM and 2:00 PM, due to the cooperative chains, which transport inmates among jurisdictions.  The Department will need to closely monitor bookings.  If booking levels and population were to increase back to 2007 levels this staffing approach would need to be reassessed.

If you have any questions, please contact Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, Claudia Balducci, at 206-296-1268.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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